
 

 

Franklin Township Supervisors 

 Public Hearing for a Violation of Nuisance Ordinance  

 for Rosemary Aulenbaucher at 8291 Clair Wright Road.  

 

October 20, 2020 

 

Call to Order Dennis Howard called to order at 1830. Supervisors present were Dennis Howard, James 

Sachar, and Robert Simonelli, Zoning Officer Ralph Breiding and Secretary Ramona Junkins and Solicitor 

Gery Nietupski. 

 

Visitors - Visitors present were Rosemary Aulenbaucher, Alan Hauser and Marge Hetz.  

 

Rules for Comment – Dennis Howard explained the rules for comment that anyone wishing to comment 

should stand, state their name and address, and to direct their comments to the Supervisors.  

 

Purpose – Gery Nietupski explained the purpose of this hearing is to discuss the property at 8291 Clair 

Wright Road and all nuisance that was placed on the property. It was a concern when debris started 

blowing into the road.   

 

Correspondence – none 

 

Public Comment –  

Rosemary Aulenbaucher, property owner – It is cleaned up now, my mother made the mess and I 

cleaned it up. She did not have my permission to put all that stuff there. My daughter is planning on 

building a house on this property when she gets out of the military.   

Dennis Howard – This property looks to be cleaned up by the pictures that were taken on Sunday.  

Gery Nietupski – It appears to be cleaned up and is no longer a nuisance, I do not recommend any 

further action.  

Dennis Howard made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Solicitor that this property 

has been cleaned up and it is resolved. Robert Simonelli seconded. Passed by unanimous roll call 

vote. Carried  

 

 

With no further input from the public, motion by Dennis Howard, to close the hearing at 1838. Robert 

Simonelli seconded. Yeas: Dennis Howard, Robert Simonelli and James Sachar. Nays: None Carried.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

Ramona Junkins, Secretary  


